
 

August 1st, 2024, General Membership Meeting @ 8 p.m. at the Saloon 

• Meeting called to order by President Gary Knuth at 8:04 p.m. 

• Secretary’s Report – Motion to accept by Al T., seconded by Jeff S., motion carried. 

• Treasurer’s Report – Motion to accept by Phil G., seconded by Tammy M., motion carried. 

• Correspondence 

o Thank you from the Kristin Jones family for sending flowers. 

o Werner Pest Control – donated their time and material for bee control. 

o Gary K. thanked everyone for putting on a great show. Heard nothing but good things 

so far. 

• Old Business 

o Heidi thanked everyone for their time at the Thresheree. 

o Car Show sign-up 

▪ Still looking for help in food stands and bartending. 

o Steam School September 27-29, 2024 

▪ Our club sponsors two individuals to go. See Gary after the meeting for an 

application. 

o Calendars – Have many left for sale after the show. 

o Spring Tractor Pull Make-Up 

▪ There is no weekend for a make-up date without competing against other pulls. 

▪ Sept 21st was the original date talked about, but that is the same day as the 

Werth/Car Show appreciation party. 

▪ We had a hard enough time getting help for the Thresheree pull, might be best to 

give volunteers a break. 

▪ Willie recommended to not have a pull this year and give sponsors money back 

and put more effort into next year. 

▪ Kent C.– People still want to have a pull this year that talked with Kent. 

• Feels we could have it September 21st 

• Jim D. – Appreciation party is that day for the workers. We shouldn’t 

intrude on the day the Werth’s/car show are trying to appreciate the 

workers. 

• Brian Z. made motion to not have a pull, JP H. seconded, motion carried. 

• New Business 

o Thresheree comments – good, bad, ugly, write them down and we will collect them at 

the end of the meeting. 

o The missing trailer sign was returned. 

o Members with sign trailers, please keep them until after the car show as we don’t have 

a good place to store them during the car show. 

o Kent C. – The Manawa Snodeo has had a few bad years and they’ve always helped us, 

asking is we can donate $100 to sponsor a hole for their golf outing.  

▪ Jim D. made the motion to donate $100 to sponsor a hole, Willie R. seconded, 

motion carried. 

o Carousel update – Email from Andy M., read by Jacob E. 



 

▪ 555 paid riders for the weekend. 

▪ 50/50 raffle winner donated their winnings back to the project. 

▪ Carousel will need a building as the horses are getting too hot to sit on from the 

sun. 

o Joe G. has leftover flower from the grist mill, see him after the meeting. 

o Darren P. – Said there were some comments made about the cannon being shot during 

the show. Pre-warning would be nice for those not a fan of loud noises. 

o Rick T. – Had a group of guys from Edgar that complimented the work we’ve done. 

o Car show wristbands will be up at the welcome barn Thursday evening. 

• New Members: Brandon Schmidt Tammy M./Gloria Y. 

o Bobby Framke Troy S./Phil G. 

o Al Perronne – Gloria Y./Troy S. 

o Keith Newby – Rick T./Brian Z. 

o Mike Nowacky – Tammy M./Gloria Y. 

•  Harlan V. made the motion to adjourn, Al T. seconded, motion carried at 8:33 p.m. 

Recording Secretary: Jacob Elsner – Jacob R. Elsner 


